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(Rev.) Louis R. Jasper, D.D., Ed.D.
Newark, NY 14513-8903

May 6, 2003

Mrs. S. Marcano, Editor

Courier Gazette

South Main Street

Newark, NY 14513

Re: Letter to the Community

Dear Mrs. Marcano:

It was with great interest that I read the many letters and comments about the Newark Board of Education and Policy Governance appearing in recent issues of the Courier Gazette.  I could not resist responding to the lack of understanding and incorrect information being spread throughout the community by what is being published by this newspaper and the people who are sending in articles and opinions without checking the accuracy of their comments. Since I function as a member of the Board of Education only when the board is in session or when I am authorized by the board to carry out a specific task, I am writing this letter as a private citizen, a tax payer, and a fellow member of the community.

The model of governance adopted by the Board of Education about four years ago is John Carver’s model of governance.  “Policy Governance” is often the label used when referring to that model as a matter of convenience.  Currently in my 28th year of serving on school boards in New York and around the world, I can honestly say that I believe the board’s current approach to governance is the best  I have ever experienced for reasons which include the following.  

· Under this model, the roles and boundaries of the board and the superintendent (CEO) are clearly defined.  

· Board meetings are more focused, efficient, and productive.  

· Adopting this model of governance has moved the board to accept responsibility for doing its own work and to monitor its own performance with clarity and candor as it strives to grow and improve in its effectiveness on behalf of the students. 

· Most of the board’s time is now focused on the students.  That is how it should be, but it has not always been that way. 

· Prior to the adoption of Carver’s model of governance as a working model, I rarely felt comfortable with the level of oversight possible - being overwhelmed by the tome of policies designed to regulate every conceivable situation.  The board now operates with an manageable set of policies which are comprehensive in their scope and are both reviewed and monitored one or more times a year according to a schedule set by the Board.  

· The Board now sets its own agenda.  

· The evaluation of the superintendent was previously an arduous task loaded with anxiety and friction from opposing board members with personal agendas.  We now have almost the same group of people working in harmony with each other and in concert with the superintendent, evaluating his performance as an on-going process, and producing a much better outcome for the students. 

· The board now holds monthly meetings with various groups within the school district and within the community at large to facilitate communication with all segments of the community.   

· Without the changes brought about by the adoption of this model of governance, none of this would have been possible and I would probably not even consider running for re-election as a board member.  Prior to my serving on the Newark board, I heard many complaints about the board being run by the superintendent.  Now that the board has made drastic changes to improve how it governs itself and the district, the same people are voicing the same viewpoint.

The process of adopting this governance model involves considerable hard work and continues to be an on-going process, but the effort is well worth the results.  One of the reasons I believe more boards have not adopted the Carver’s model of governance is that it requires a great leap of faith to accept what is perceived  to be the giving up of control and power by surrendering management to the superintendent.  However, the model does, in fact, give the board much greater control and ability to monitor what is happening in the district than it ever had before.  There is considerable interest in this model among the boards in this area of the state even though there may be few “takers” at the present time. Personally, I believe it is the best way to go and I most certainly would never want to go back to the traditional model of micro management.

I am writing this as a private individual and not on behalf of the Newark Board of Education.  However, I have every confidence that my fellow board  members would agree with the content of this letter.  If you have any questions or desire additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly rather than through the press.

Sincerely, 

Louis R. Jasper, D.D., Ed.D.

